
EATON TOWNSHIP 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

MONTHLY MEETING 
December 6, 2024 

 
The regular monthly meeting of the Eaton Township Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:00 
p.m. by on Tuesday, December 6, 2024. 
 
Present were, Chairperson Kenny White, Supervisor Robert Pitcavage and Supervisor Jim Greenley.  
 
Minutes from the previous meeting were distributed in draft form. Supervisor Pitcavage made a motion to 
accept the minutes, seconded by Supervisor Greenley. 
 
FINANCIAL REPORT: 
 
The report was approved by Supervisor Pitcavage, second by Chairman White. 
Resolution to approve budget was signed by all Supervisors. 
 
ZONING OFFICER REPORT: 
 
Mr. Patton shared the Zoning Officers report. Two permits were issued. A short-term rental application for 
a property on Echo Beach will be received. All members of Planning, and Zoning, including solicitor 
Stephen Menn should be contacted before the upcoming reorganization meeting. Houses in disrepair on 
Keelersburg were also noted. 
 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
Assessors’ changes were noted. Comcast franchise discussion was had. Although it was looked at 
favorably- it was tabled until Blue Ridge Communications can be contacted. The ad for the 
Reorganization was approved. Theresa Rule was reappointed auditor by Chairman White, second by Mr. 
Pitcavage. 
Ben Norris, deputy director of the 911 Center attended the meeting to further explain the dire state of 
Wyoming County EMS. After reviewing the data of multiple dropped calls- although Tunkhannock 
Ambulance is the closest- Kunkle would be named Eaton Townships Ambulance service- since they are 
the only ALS available and have a more widespread volunteer base. These changes were decided to be 
effective immediately. 
A letter of support for further traffic studies on the 29 corridor, specifically Coppermine Hill was approved 
by all. 
Mr. Pitcavage noted several of the streetlights need bulb replacement  
 
Checks were signed.  
 
Meeting was adjourned at 8 p.m. by Supervisor Greenley, second by Chairman White.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jennifer Harvey 
Eaton Township Secretary 
 


